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Mr. Paul Pierson, Chief Procurement Officer 
Procurement & Property Management 
Brookhaven Science Associates, LLC 
Brookhaven National Laboratory 
Upton, NY 11973 
 
 
Dear Mr. Pierson: 
 
SUBJECT: RECISSION OF FISCAL YEAR 2023 AND FISCAL YEAR 2024 M&O 

BALANCED SCORECARD REQUIREMENTS 
 
Effective immediately, the Balance Scorecard has been rescinded.  Consequently, the 
submission of the Fiscal Year (FY) 24 and FY23 Balance Scorecard is no longer 
required. 
 
While this memorandum does not address the requirement beyond FY 2024, 
recognizing the importance of a collaborative and constructive approach to evaluation, 
we would like to arrange a meeting to discuss mutual expectations and collaboratively 
establish new, effective evaluation metrics.  You have valuable insights that are integral 
to this process. 
 
Furthermore, we wish to emphasize that performance remains crucial.  It is our collective 
responsibility to ensure that the need of such a program does not arise in the future.  
Your commitment to excellence and sustained high performance is essential in this 
regard. 
 
Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.  We anticipate your positive 
response and look forward to a productive discussion. 
  

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Robert P. Gordon 
Contracting Officer 
Site Manager 
 
 

 
cc: C. Lamothe BHSO  

R. Iaropoli, BHSO 
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